
 
 
 
 

SAN DIEGO POLICE DEPARTMENT 
ORDER 

 
 

DATE/TIME:  OCTOBER 2, 2021 1530 HOURS 
 

NUMBER:   OR 21-28 
 

SUBJECT: FACIAL COVERINGS FOR ON-DUTY PERSONNEL  
 

COST CENTER: 1914000017 
 

SCOPE:  ALL MEMBERS OF THE DEPARTMENT 
 

DEPARTMENT PROCEDURE AFFECTED: NONE 
 

 
Effective Monday, October 4, 2021, all members who have confirmed that they are 
vaccinated in SAP will no longer be required to wear a facial covering while in the 
workplace (defined as inside city buildings and inside a vehicle with another person) as 
was stated in the City of San Diego e-mail titled, “Important Information Regarding 
Mandatory COVID-19 Vaccination Policy and Mobile Vaccination Clinics” dated 
September 30, 2021.   
 
If a member is not fully vaccinated and has not confirmed their vaccination status in SAP, 
they must still wear a mask in the workplace.  All face coverings worn by on-duty 
Department Members will be of a solid cloth type material and be white, black or 
navy blue in color.  No adornments or logos are allowed,  including any San Diego 
Police Department or Police-related logos.  Surgical type masks are acceptable, as long 
as they conform to the same guideline of no adornments or logos, other than those that 
designate the effectiveness of such mask, and are of a white/light blue, or black color.   
 
All Department Personnel will comply with this order, failure to do so will result in 
discipline.   
   
 
If you have any further questions, please contact your supervisor. 

 
 

Please read at squad conferences and give a copy to all personnel. 
 


